POMFRET RECREATION COMMISSION MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 13, 2018 POMFRET COMMUNITY SCHOOL LIBRARY @ 7:00 PM

MEMBERS PRESENT: Beverly Champany, Mary Collins, Muriel Mrakovich, Rhonda Wishart.

OTHERS PRESENT: Barbara Gagnon.

MEMBERS ABSENT: Steve Kulig and Diane Simu.

CALL TO ORDER: Muriel called the meeting to order at 7:05.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Bev made a motion to approve the minutes of our last meeting which was in August. There were no meetings in September and October. Seconded by Rhonda. All approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Bills were submitted in the amount of 15,568.15. Rhonda motioned to approve payment and seconded by Bev. All approved.

OLD BUSINESS: Positively Pomfret Day– Our net revenue was about \$5,000. Thanks to Barbara, Carrie and the Recreation members, Bev, Mary, Muriel that came to help and the many volunteers that help to make it another successful year.

Family Ice Skating Program: The Recreation Dept. was unable to continue the skating program at Pomfret School after approximately 30 years, because of the cost increase for operating this program.

CURRENT BUSINESS: New York City Trip is Saturday, November 24th –all sold out. Before School Basketball ends December 14th . Men's Over 30 Basketball from Oct. 1st to Mar.25th on Mondays from 6:30-9:30.

NEW BUSINESS: Letters to Santa: will start from Nov.26th until Dec. 14th .Letters **will be sent to General Delivery, Pomfret Center and Barbara, Muriel and Carrie will respond to them. Jingle Bell Hop: is Friday, December 14th at PCS cafe from 6:30-7:45 pm for kids** in Pre-K to 2nd grade. Holiday music, games, crafts, face painting and a visit from Santa all for \$5:00 a child if paid in advance or \$7:00 at the door. Diane will be the DJ and Bev and Mary, Carrie will be there to help.

Pomfret Pollywog Basketball: will start Jan. 5th to Feb. 9th from 1:00-2:00 pm at PCS gym for boys and girls 1st & 2nd grade.

Won Ton Soup Making Class: is Saturday, Jan. 12th @ 11:00 am at Pomfret Senior Center \$10.00. Irish Trivia Night: will be having this program again this year in March at Pomfret School.

Respectfully Submitted,

Muriel Mrakovich

Secretary